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10/5/10

INDIANA STATE UNIVERSITY
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

September 28, 2010, 3:30 p.m.

HMSU 227

Present: 
 S. Lamb, A. Anderson, K. Bolinger, J. Conant, R. Dunbar, R. Guell, C. Hoffman, 

J. Kuhlman, V. Sheets

Ex officio:
Provost J. Maynard

I.
Administrative Report
Provost J. Maynard:  (the President was not able to attend the meeting today due to another commitment.) 
· Scott College of Business dedication last week went very well.  We are anticipating more future donors. Architects are moving to complete the final work on the Federal building around the first of the year.  
· There will be two dean reviews and College of Business is being asked to name 8 to 9 faculty for a review team for their review process. 

II.
Chair Report 
S. Lamb:  No report.
III.
Fifteen Minute Open Discussion

a.
C. Hoffman - Asked about the online directory; departments are there, but we have nothing on students that is generally accessible. Will this be forthcoming? 


Provost:  I will need to get more clarification on this. 
b.
Surplus of people with bachelors’ degrees who are teaching for us at high salaries. Can the provost give us more information regarding this?

Provost:  Had discussion with deans. Some very high quality people were hired. We did receive their credentials and special qualifications for the people that were hired. We trust the deans when they tell us that these are the best qualified people they can find. The deans assured me that this practice will be minimal. We also received special justification for people that are hired who have special credentials. 

c.
S. Lamb to K. Bolinger:  Has FEBC passed on the documentation for disbursing salary and equity monies this year?

K. Bolinger:  FEBC has formally approved the plan on the latest draft. The provost also attended our discussion and brought the committee up-to-date on compensation plan, and the remaining monies for equity adjustment. 


Provost:  Will meet with the President and Mark Green either tomorrow or Thursday.  

d.
R. Guell to the provost:  Is  Ed Kinley stepping down as CIO? 

Provost:  Yes. It is official. He will be stepping down as of June 30, 2011.There will be a national search for his position. He will also be establishing several online courses through the College of Technology for a two-year phase.

S. Lamb:  Ed Kinley’s leaving will be a very significant loss to the University. He provided immense leadership to this institution. 

Provost:  He was very much committed to academics, and he will be hard to replace. 

              S. Lamb: He made a huge effort to stay connected to the faculty. 
e.            R. Guell – two retention related questions:

1.            Document retention – E. Kinley had asked me to work up a document retention policy for both Registrar’s office and Financial Aid – has that gone anywhere?

Provost:  I have seen the document, but do not recall that any official action has taken place on this yet. 

2.            First year retention rate – do we have any official numbers and did they go in the right direction? 

               Provost:  I have not seen the complete report yet. 

               R. Guell:  I have concerns about the extension of MapWorks to a broader subset of the freshman population given that the justification has been the 4% differential retention rate between users and nonusers.  The problem I have is that this may just be an effect of entrusting the pilot to very receptive faculty with good reputations as instructors and that we not repeat mistakes I made in assuming that by extending Learning Communities from 40% of students, where there was an impact to 75% of students where by necessity faculty were involved who were not excited about teaching in that setting.

               Provost:  The number of faculty involved has increase significantly. This year will be a true test. 

 R. Guell:  Has a multi-year agreement been signed for use of this software?  As I said, the 4% could easily be the great faculty effect rather than result of the software. 

                Provost:  No long term agreement has been signed. 

                R. Guell – We will not know the results of the general test of MapWorks until October of next year. 

                                
f.
V. Sheets – Any movement on hiring positions for next year? 



Provost:  All deans (except one) have given me a list of people they would like to hire. 



V. Sheets:  Any idea about how many positions will be searched? 



Provost:  Between 15 or 20 campus wide.


V. Sheets:  What about the opportunity hires – has any decision been made?
Provost:   Josh Powers is working with the deans and putting together some related data.  

J. Kuhlman:  How has the word “minority” been defined? 

Provost:  We define diversity on this campus to be extremely broad. We look at it from gender, race, sexual orientation, etc. 
Question:  What is the intent with the opportunity hires?  
Provost:  The president and I are working on a letter that will be distributed to campus. What we have is a 15% African- American student body, and approximately 1-3% African American faculty. The primary intent is to try to bridge that gap so the faculty percentage is more in line with our minority student enrollment. 
J. Kuhlman:  What is the long term extent of the opportunity hires concerning faculty lines in departments?  Is it an additional faculty line or is it that, when someone retires, those funds are absorbed at that time? 
Provost:  That is one of the issues that we have not yet resolved. The President and I are discussing this issue. My approach would be that the college decides within a three-year period how to give the line back. This way the opportunity pool always stays there. S. Lamb:  Josh Powers mentioned that we have approximately 14.5% African Americans and 17.5% minority students (the 17.5% includes the African American students.) 

R. Guell:  We should be a little broader when we speak of opportunity because that makes it difficult for PhD spouses to find joint positions. If you have the opportunity to get someone who has a  trailing spouse, even if not in a department that has the greatest need, that  is an opportunity to land both the faculty person and spouse. 
S. Lamb:  Josh Powers is presenting some concepts at the next faculty Senate meeting on October 21, and he has some worthwhile ideas that will address some of J. Kuhlman’s concerns regarding minority hires. 

Provost:  One thing I want to emphasize is that this is not a campaign we run for two years and then forget about it. This is about how to change the culture, so over time, this will become less of a problem. 

g.
Provost:  Good news.   By waiving the application fee – the number of students applying this year is higher than last year at this time.  Sycamore Preview was the largest we’ve ever had. We’ve also had conversations about raising our standards for AOP students. 

h.
J. Kuhlman:  Question related to having someone appointed a faculty Fellow who suddenly becomes an Associate VP – is that going to be a concern (related to Josh Powers). 


Provost:  I told everyone, including the president, that a search committee appropriate to the position would conduct an internal search. I can assure you that no promises have been made. 

i.
J. Conant:  Have there been any recent initiatives to create an Alumni data base and also to create an International data base which I know is non-existent? 

Provost:  I believe there has been a concerted effort to create an Alumni data base, but am not aware of any effort to create an international data base. The Foundation office is keeping everything on separate systems, so I do not have much knowledge on this. 
S. Lamb:  Many international students have contacted the Scott College of Business; they have a strong desire to be associated with the institution.  They are also very loyal to this institution. We are missing a significant opportunity by not aggressively establishing contact with this set of alumni. An individual should be assigned to work with this set of individuals.
IV.
Approval of the Executive Committee Minutes of September 14, 2010.


MOTION TO APPROVE R. Guell/V. Sheets 9-0-0.
V.
Nominees

· Need a nominee for ITAC, three- year appointment. It was Jennifer Inlow.
 J. Hughes (depending on whether he accepts when asked) – Accepted by acclamation.
· Request for a nominee from Richard Toomey -- needed to attract diversity, minority students.

S. Lamb:  nominated J. Buffington –Accepted by acclamation.  

VI.
Handbook language changes necessary to accompany the FAC motion:



Handbook language modification to accommodate tenure-track faculty 



appointed to two- year contract – policy approved  (6,0,0) by FAC on March 29, 2010 –



presented by Linda Sperry. 



Approved by the Executive Committee unanimously September 14, 2010.

Discussion of concerns (for two year contract - each department shall conduct a first year developmental review for those faculty who have been given a two year contract with results transmitted to dean.) 

MOTION TO ACCEPT SET OF RECOMMENDATIONS TO ACCOMPANY TWO-YEAR APPOINTMENT PROPOSAL . 

K. Bolinger/C. Hoffman 9-0-0. 

VII.
Consideration of the Performance Evaluation Process.

MOTION TO ACCEPT Performance Evaluation Process.  K. Bolinger/A. Anderson 

Review and discussion

MOTION TO TABLE:  J. Kuhlman/C. Hoffman 9-0-0. 

VIII.
Promotion and Tenure Oversight Committee (PTOC) memo

MOVED INTO EXECUTIVE SESSION:  5:05 p.m.  V. Sheets/C. Hoffman 9-0-0
MOVED OUT OF EXECUTIVE SESSION:  5:12 p.m. 

 R. Guell will draft a set of charges related to PTOC concerns and send it back to FAC as a charge for their review.  

IX.
Consideration of the Changes in University Committee Assignment. 


MOVE TO ACCCEPT Changes in University Committee Assignment.   V. Sheets/J. Maynard 8 -0-0. 

Announcements:

· The Provost announced that December commencement will be at 12:00 noon instead of at 2:00 p.m. this year, and

· December break (for staff) will be moved one day earlier from December 23 on (last work day is December 22.) 
Meeting adjourned 5:35 pm.
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